
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Wedges, Beverly Renee CIV USARMY TRADOC (US)beverly.r.wedges.civ@mail.mil
CC: Byrum, Ann E CIV USARMY ARMY TNG CTR (US)ann.e.byrum2.civ@mail.mil

Vorndran, Joseph John CPT USARMY ARMY TNG CTR (US)joseph.j.vorndran.mil@mail.mil
Date: 8/24/2017 6:08:22 PM

Subject: Re: 30 Aug Visit

Dear Ms. Wedges, thanks so much for this information. Mrs. Bryant, unfortunately, has a family issue that she must deal with next 
week, and won't be able to travel. Kevin and I are looking forward to our visit.

Danny
________________________________________
From: Wedges, Beverly Renee CIV USARMY TRADOC (US) <beverly.r.wedges.civ@mail.mil>
Sent: Thursday, August 24, 2017 4:52 PM
To: Danny Varat
Cc: Byrum, Ann E CIV USARMY ARMY TNG CTR (US); Vorndran, Joseph John CPT USARMY ARMY TNG CTR (US)
Subject: 30 Aug Visit

Sir,

Attached are the latest itineraries for Lieutenant Governor  and Mrs. Bryant's visit to Fort Jackson on 30 Aug.  Please let me know if 
you have any questions or concerns.  Mr. Chris Fletcher (number listed on itinerary) will be at Gate 2 on Forest Drive to meet the party 
at 0830.

Respectfully,

Beverly Renee Wedges
Executive Services Officer
U.S. Army Training Center & Fort Jackson
(803) 751-3929
"Every job is a self-portrait of the person who does it.  Autograph your work with excellence." ~Author Unknown~
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